## **Chapel Hill-Carrboro City Schools**

Lincoln Center, 750 S. Merritt Mill Road Chapel Hill, North Carolina 27516 -2881

The Board of Education

Neil G. Pedersen Superintendent

Telephone: (919)967-8211 Ext. 226 FAX: (919) 933-4560



January 21, 2005

Kevin Foy, Mayor 306 N Columbia Street Chapel Hill, NC 27516

Dear Mayor Foy:

I have served as the Chapel Hill - Carrboro Board of Education liaison to the Town of Chapel Hill Transportation Board, and was appointed by both the BOE and the Town Council. Recently, our Board voted to change liaison assignments and I was replaced by Pam Hemminger as the Transportation Board liaison. I therefore submit my resignation from the Transportation Board and submit Pam's name to Town Council as the new BOE liaison.

I very much enjoyed my tenure with the Transportation Board and feel it was helpful in broadening my understanding of town concerns and where schools fit in to the bigger picture. Because so many Town initiatives go to the Transportation Board as part of your process, I have had the opportunity to become aware of a wide range of issues the Town addresses -- and to share pertinent information with the School Board and district staff.

The creation of the liaison position was an experiment in cooperation between the Town and the Board of Education which I believe has improved communication and understanding between our two bodies.

Sincerely,

Chair

George Cianciolo CC: David Bonk